BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

BOAK-PRIEST - Hemmingford has a new Priest! Danielle and Richard are overjoyed to announce the birth of their first child a son, Liam Ryan born March 26, 1999 weighing 8 lbs. First grandchild for Pat and Chris Boak, third grandchild for Diane and Leonard Priest. Proud great grandparents Laurette Grant and Rita and Maurice Patenaude. First cousin for Adam and Sara Jacobsen.

DIED

GRUER, Margaret Ann (née Smith) - In San Antonio, Texas on March 23, 1999. Beloved wife of the late Allan Peter Gruer of Ormstown. A memori-al service will be held from the chapel of McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on May 7 at 11 a.m. followed by interment at the Riverfield

GRANT, Irma Bernice (née Cameron) - At the Montreal General Hospital Sunday, April 25, 1999 following a courageous battle with cancer, Irma Bernice Cameron of Huntingdon, Oc in her 78th year. Beloved wife of the late Alexander Grant. Daughter of the late Charles E. Cameron and the late Sylvia J. Harvey, Predeceased by 3 brothers James, Harvey and Kenneth. Cherished sister of Eileen Higginson of Lachute and Jean Rowat of Huntingdon. Also survived by her sister-in-law Huntingdon. Also survived by her sister-in-law Jean Scott of Lancaster, Ont., nieces, nephews and their families. She will be lovingly remembered by her relatives and friends for her generosity and warm hospitality. In accordance with Irma's wishes cremation has taken place. A graveside service and interment of ashes at a later date in Hemmingford Protestant Cemetery. Donations in Irma's memory to the Palliative Care Service, Montreal General Hospital, 1650 Cedar Ave., Montreal, Qc. H3G 1A4 would be greatly appreciated by her family.

MACKAY, Florence (née Rutherford) - Passed away at the Champlain Hospital, April 23, 1999 aged 100. Born in Howick, Quebec (Tullochgorum Road). Beloved wife of the late Gordon Bruce. Dear mother of James Gordon, the late Mildred McDonald and Barbara Prest. Grandmother of many grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Cremation with private interment to follow European. Cremation with private interment to follow. Funeral Direction J.F. Wilson (Verdun).

MARSHALL, Brian A. Peacefully, on Saturday, April 24, 1999, at his home, Brian A. Marshall, in his 67th year, of Elmira, Ont. Beloved husband of Helen (Kelly) Marshall, devoted father of Kelly Helen (Kelly) Marshall, devoted father of Kelly Marshall, Lauren and Garry Perfect, all of Elmira, Ont. Fondly remembered by his grandchildren, Jason and Jill Perfect, brother of Michael Marshall of Toronto, Ont. In his memory donations to the Head Injury Association of Waterloo-Wellington would be appreciated as expressions of sympathy.

DEATH

BOYLE, Alice Isabell (nee McCartney)

At her residence on May 1, 1999 aged eighty-three.
Daughter of the late James McCartney and the late Alice Ferns of Huntingdon. Wile of the late Joseph E, Boyle of Ormstown, Mother of the late J. Patrick, Thomas F, (Sylvle St. Amant), Milton M. (Lise Robidoux)

Patrick, Thomas F. (Sylvle St. Amant), Milton M. (Lise Robidoux) and Marion A. (Larry O'Brien). Also survived by her grandchildren Marty O'Brien (Tracy) and Shannon Gregory (Don); Hugh, Julie, Frank and Milie Boyle; Patricia and Tommy Boyle; her step-granddaughters Dolores and Elizabeth St. Amant, as well as her great-granddaughter Micayla A. Gregory, her sisters-in-law Mary D. Boyle and Florence Lindsay, numerous nieces and nephews, family and friends, Predeceased by her sisters and brother, Thelma, Lester and Olive. She will always be in our hearts & sadly missed. Funoral service on Wednesday, May 5, at 3 p.m. at St. Malachie Church, Ormstown. Followed by interment. Parlor open at 1 p.m. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

DIED

SUTTON, Elma Louise (née Cookman) - On April 26, 1999 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital passed away Mrs. Elma Sutton age 85. Predeceased by her husband George H. Sutton. Leaves to mourn her daughters Fern (Melvin McCracken), Wendy (Mike Poirier), four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. As per her wishes there will be no visitation. Funeral service was held in the Kelly Funeral Home Chapel, 19 Lake, Huntingdon on Friday, April 30 at 11 a.m. Burial at the Zion Cemetery in Dundee, Quebec, Donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown or the Huntingdon County Hospital would be appreciated.

SUTTON, Lloyd Maurice - Of Howick formerly of Havelock on Tuesday, April 27, 1999 at the age of 68. Devoted husband and best friend of (Barker), loving father of Lori and Bob Carroll, Nola and Bob Vaincourt, cherished grandpa of Allyson, Mitchell and Daniel Carroll and Elaine, Jennifer and Victoria Vaincourt. Sadly missed by his twin sister Lois Ritchie and by many relatives and friends. Funeral service was held at Howick United Church on Thursday, April 29. Burial at Bethel Cemetery, Covey Hill, Qc.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Edna McCracken wish to express their sincere gratitude for your kind expressions of sympathy, flowers, cards, food and donations made in her memory. Your comforting support and thoughtfulness will always be remem-

To Dr. Hebert, Huntingdon Hospital's nurses and staff our sincere thanks to each of you with the kindness shown to our brother, the late John McMillan. Also to John's friends who visited and sent cards. We wish to thank relatives and friends who called at the funeral home and attended our brother John McMillan's funeral conducted by Ms. Evie Kerr and Rev. Howard Fraser, Also for the beautiful flowers, donations and sympathy cards. All was very much appreciated.
Gilbert & Thelma McMillan

A big "thank you" and sincere appreciation to Dr. Vandor and the Staff of the 3rd Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the TLC, patience and understanding that Donald Winter received while a patient there for three months, You have given him a second chance! To relatives, friends and neighbours thank you for your concern and telephone calls during his convalescence.

His Mom, sisters and brother

On behalf of Karen, Kristin, Louise Bennett, Judy and Bud Gilbert, Margaret and Allan James, and their families, we thank everyone for their support at the time of Liz Clark's death. A heartfelt thank you to Dr. Hortop, who is an extremely special doctor and to all of the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, who are just exceptional. Thank you to the McGerrigle Funeral Home for their kindness, to Mrs. Kerr for the very warm service, and to Linda for being there and for taking part. Also a special thank you to Dawn Lang, Jean and Margaret Lawrence who was always there for Liz and who did so much after her death to make it easier for her family. Thank you to everyone, teachers, par-ents, friends and teenagers who dropped by the house with good wishes, cards, food, etc. and to all those who attended the memorial. To see that Liz and the girls were held in such esteem made it all easier. The lunch that was put on in the Ormstown Elementary School was so appreciated by all of us. Not only was it a delicious lunch but it was served with love and grace. It gave us time to reminisce and to bring to a partial close the life of one who was special to many of us. Liz wanted to be buried from the former United Church in her home town In the Townships. With the help of many friends and family we could make this last request possible. We were even able to have a piper give her a final salute by playing Amazing Grace on the bagpipes.

The family of the late Liz Clark